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UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION I 

5 POST OFFICE SQUARE SUITE 100 
BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02109-3912 

 
 
SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
December 2, 2024 
 
Micheal Clayton, Director- Offshore Permitting  
Avangrid Renewables  
125 High Street 6th Floor 
Boston, MA 02110 
 
 
SUBJECT:   Proposal to Issue Draft Title V Outer Continental Shelf (OCS) Air Quality 

Permit to Park City Wind, LLC’s proposed 804 MW New England 1 (NEW1) 
Wind Farm in Federal Waters 

 
Dear Mr. Clayton: 
 
EPA is initiating the public comment period for our proposal to issue a draft title V 
operating permit to Park City Wind, LLC for the operation of the OCS source offshore 
wind farm: New England Wind 1 Offshore Wind Farm (NEW1). At its nearest points, the 
wind farm will be approximately 15 nautical miles (NM) from the nearest Massachusetts 
shoreline. 
 
Enclosed is the public notice for EPA’s proposed action to approve the draft title V OCS 
operating permit.  The public comment period begins December 2, 2024, and concludes 
January 16, 2025.  

 
As indicated in the public notice, electronic copies of the proposed permit, fact sheet, 
application, and other supporting materials can be obtained at no cost from EPA’s web 
site at: https://www.epa.gov/caa-permitting/caa-permitting-epas-new-england-region. 
Hard copies of these materials can be inspected at the location noted in the public 
notice. 
 



2 
 

EPA prefers that all comments be submitted via email to Pujarini Maiti at 
maiti.pujarini@epa.gov. If email submittal of comments is not feasible, hard copy 
comments may be submitted to the address below.  
 

Pujarini Maiti 
Air and Radiation Division (Mailcode: 5-MO)  

U.S. EPA Region 1  
5 Post Office Square, Suite 100  

Boston, MA 02109.  
  
Comments may also be submitted electronically through https://www.regulations.gov 
(NEW1 Docket ID #EPA-R01-OAR-2024-0465) 

 
All relevant and timely comments and requests will be considered.  To be considered, 
written comments must be postmarked no later than January 16, 2025. If you have any 
questions regarding the enclosed public notice, please contact Pujarini Maiti at 617-918-
1625 or at maiti.pujarini@epa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Lynne A. Hamjian, Director 
Air and Radiation Division  
 
Enclosures:  Public Notice, Draft Permit, Permit Statement of Basis 
 
cc: Sy Oytan, Chief Operating Officer, Avangrid Renewables (via email) 

Geri Edens, Counsel for New England Wind (via email) 
Abbegail Reynolds, P.E., Epsilon Associates (via email)  
AJ Jablonowski, P.E., Epsilon Associates (via email) 
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